

Alvaro Almeida Deputy Chief of Investigations Paulo Da Silva Deputy Chief of Operations

Jim MacSween Chief of Police

Cecile Hammond
Deputy Chief
of Administration

Kevin McCloskey

Deputy Chief

of Support

March 4, 2024

Mayor Steven Del Duca and Members of Council City of Vaughan 2141 Major Mackenzie Drive Vaughan, Ontario L6A 1T1

Your Worship and Members of Council:

Re: Car Rallies

I am writing on behalf of the York Regional Police to express our full support for the proposed amendments to Special Events and Noise Control By-laws aimed at addressing unauthorized and unlawful car rallies within the City of Vaughan.

We recognize the serious concerns raised by residents regarding the disruptive nature of these events, including noise disturbances, public safety hazards, and property damage.

We are committed to working collaboratively with the City of Vaughan to ensure the safety and well-being of the community through the effective enforcement of these amended by-laws and through the use of the City's Administrative Monetary Penalty program.

Furthermore, we are open to providing support and assistance to the city whether through joint enforcement operations or community outreach initiatives aimed at raising awareness about the consequences of participating in unauthorized car rallies.

Together, we can create a safer and more peaceful environment for all residents of Vaughan. We look forward to continuing our partnership with the city in addressing this important issue.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any further information or assistance.

Kuf 916

Yours truly.

Paulo Da Silva, B.A, M.O.M, CMIII

Deputy Chief #916 Operations Branch



